
From: CLAIRE TOUTANT <midcoast.claire@gmail.com> 
Date: Fri, Jan 5, 2024 at 8:49 PM 
Subject: MCC Comments on PLN2023-00390 
To: Luis Topete <ltopete@smcgov.org>, MCC <midcoastcommunitycouncil@gmail.com> 
 
Thank you for sending this referral to the Midcoast Community Council for  
Caltrans refurbishing of SR1 between the southern boundary of Half Moon Bay  
and Marine St in Moss Beach. 
In the Midcoast, this project appears to consist mainly of resurfacing the roadway and replacing inadequate 
infrastructure, including poles, culverts and other things. 
We have reviewed the extensive material on environmental protections, traffic control and construction 
limitations and trust they will be followed. 
We have the following questions and comments: 
The photographic material of the Surfer's Beach area does not adequately portray the serious degradation to 
the roadway and encroaching erosion in that area. 
We would appreciate a more careful analysis of this portion of the roadway, 
along with plans for keeping it open long-term. 
This is a lengthy and large project. Extra effort will need to be made to inform  
the community of what to expect and plans for emergencies added into  
traffic control plans. 
Plans state this will need to be repeated in 20 years and that a 40-year 
plan was rejected. Given that this is an extensive project on a vital artery, 
anything that would prolong the life of this roadway restoration is worth considering. 
Finally, can you explain the purpose of the CCTV installations? 
 
It is possible that the MCC will have further comments but we want to adhere 
to your deadline as much as we can, so are sending this now.  
 
--  
Claire Toutant 
Midcoast Community Council  
midcoastcommunitycouncil.org 
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